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 Happy Birthday Army  
        The !ǊƳȅΩǎ нппth birthday is June 14!  
 
         Throughout the week, events will honor the 
birthday, starting with the Wednesday, June 12 
Twilight Tattoo. The tattoo is set for 7 p.m. with a 
6:30 p.m. preshow. ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǘŀǘǘƻƻ ƛǎ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ 
by Sgt. Major of the Army Daniel A. Dailey and 
features a guest appearance from the Army 
Golden Knights.  
 
         The annual Army birthday meal at the dining 
facility will take place Thursday, June 13 from 
11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., with a cake cutting 
ceremony at 11:45 a.m. The birthday menu is on 
page н ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ Ŝ-newsletter. A cake cutting 
will also be offered at the Fort Myer exchange 
Friday, June 14 at 10 a.m.  
 
         Continuing with annual tradition, on Friday 
June 14 the Army Birthday Run will take place on 
Fort Myer, beginning at Summerall Field at 7 a.m. 
Be mindful that Summerall Parking will be closed, 
and roads on Fort Myer will be slowed during the 
run. Cars parked on Summerall lot during this 
time may be towed, so parking in Tri Services is 
recommended. Please follow signage provided.   
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Pride in all who serve 
 
     Join Joint Base Myer-Henderson Hall Equal 
Opportunity, Tuesday, June 11 from 11:45 a.m. to 
1 p.m. for a LGBT Pride Month Celebration at 
Spates Community Club. Guest speaking is Maj. 
General Tammy Smith, G-1 Deputy.  
 
     The community will celebrate the progress 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ Ŝǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
individuals and take pride in all who serve. For 
more information, contact Master Sgt. Princella 
Mills at (703) 696-2964. 
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Sunsets with a 
Soundtrack series 
 
       The U.S. Army Band continues its annual 
tradition of presenting free concerts of classical 
pops, big band, rock, and patriotic music on the 
west side of the U.S. Capitol. Concerts begin at 8 
p.m. on the following dates.  

 Friday, June 14 The U.S. Army Concert Band and 
Downrange Happy Birthday Army!                                                             
Thursday, June 20 The U.S. Army Concert Band and 
Army Voices                                                                     
Friday, July 12 The U.S. Army Band Downrange  
Friday, July 19 The U.S. Army Concert Band               
Friday, July 26 The U.S. Army Voices                     
Friday, Aug. 2  The U.S. Army Concert Band           
Thursday, Aug. 8 The U.S. Army Blues Swamp Romp                                                                                    
Friday, Aug. 9 The U.S. Army Blues                          
Friday, Aug. 16  The U.S. Army Brass Quintet          
Friday, Aug. 23  The U.S. Army Concert Band                       
Friday, Aug. 30 The U.S. Army Chorus            
*** Reservations, for groups of 15+ are recommended. 
Please email Jen Maly at jennifer.s.maly.civ@mail.mil 
to make a group reservation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kids Bowl Free program 
 

     The Fort Myer Bowling Center is participating 
in the Kids Bowl Free program over the summer. 
The program provides a safe, secure, and fun way 
for kids to spend time this summer.  
 
     Children 12 years and under are eligible to 
register for two free games each weekday from 7 
a.m. to 5 p.m. through Aug. 31. 
 
      To apply, visit www.KidsBowlFree.com/Army. 
All participants must wear bowling shoes and 
rental shoes are available. The pass is not good 
for use with day care outings, camps, business or 
club outings, or birthday celebrations.  
 
     Children must be accompanied by an adult. 
Passes are valid only during posted kids bowl free 
times and when bowling with a kids bowl free 
child from your family. For more information, call 
the bowling center at (703) 528-4766.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dehumidify your home 
 
      A dehumidifier at home can reduce the 
humidity and moisture that contribute to mold 
growth. It is important to keep dehumidifiers 
running continuously and to regularly empty their 
reservoirs, especially in humidity prone areas 
such as the basement. JBM-HH residents can 
contact housing maintenance at (703) 696-2623 
for information on proper dehumidifier care.       
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Join the retiree council 
 
     Retirees are welcome to become JBM-HH 

Retiree Council Members. The Executive 

Committee of the Retiree Council meets 

quarterly on the first Thursday in the months of 

February, May, August and November. General 

membership meetings occur quarterly on the 

second Thursday of the above months. 

      The council is an opportunity to have your 

voice heard and to improve the retired military 

community. For more information, call or email 

Linda Hocking at (703) 696-5948, 

Linda.r.hocking.civ@mail.mil or at 

usarmy.jbmhh.asa.mbx.hrd-rso@mail.mil  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacation Bible School 

 
    ! ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƪƛŘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ wƻŀǊ ±ŀŎŀǘƛƻƴ 
Bible School will be hosted at Memorial Chapel 
from June 24-28. 
 
     Kids will participate in memorable Bible-
learning activities, sing catchy songs, play 
teamwork-building games, make and devour 
yummy treats, experience one-of-a-kind wild 
Bible adventures, collect Bible memory buddies 
ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾe and test out 
science-fun gizmoǎ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ 
with all summer long. Plus, kids will learn to look 
for evidence of God all around them through 
something called God sightings. Each day 
concludes with the safari celebration that gets 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ƭearned. 
 
     Roar is for kids from 5 years old to those who 
have just completed fifth grade and will run from 
9:30 a.m. to noon each day. For more 
information, email pdouglasvbs2019@fcps.edu 
or visit https://vbspro.events/p/events/jbmhh. 
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Summerall and Caisson 
lots closed for Twilight 
Tattoo performances 
 
     Summerall Field and Caisson parking lots close 
for Twilight Tattoos starting at 10 p.m. the 
evening before, reopening after the tattoos. 
 

Metro Platform 
Improvement Project  
 
       During the Metro Platform Improvement Project, 
through Sept. 8, six stations south of the Washington 
National Airport on the Blue and Yellow Lines will be 
closed:  Braddock Road, King Street, Eisenhower 
Avenue, Huntington, Van Dorn Street, and Franconia-
Springfield.  The following are free express shuttles 
available at the Pentagon and temporary bus bay 
changes at the Pentagon Transit Center through Sept. 
8:  
 
**Free express shuttles at the Pentagon: 
       Franconia-Pentagon Express 

¶ Pentagon Upper Level Bus Bay U1 

¶ Direct link to the Pentagon from Franconia-
Springfield Station 

¶ Rush hours:  every five minutes 

¶ Midday and evenings:  every 10 minutes 
 
       Huntington-Pentagon Express 

¶ Pentagon Upper Level Bus Bay U3 

¶ Direct link to Pentagon from Huntington 
Station 

¶ Rush hours:  every five minutes 

¶ Midday and evenings:  every 10 minutes 
 
      Landmark-Pentagon Express 
       (weekday service only) 

¶ Pentagon Upper Level Bus Bay U13 

¶ Direct link to Pentagon from Landmark Mall  

¶ Rush hours:  every 15 minutes 

¶ Midday and evenings:  every 30 minutes    
 

**Temporary bus bay changes for DOD shuttles and 
DASH and ART buses  
 

¶ DOD shuttle Route 12 (Pentagon - 
Langley/DIA) will relocate from L8 to L10 

¶ DOD shuttle Route 14 (Pentagon - Rosslyn) 
will relocate from L8 to L11 

¶ DASH AT3 and AT4 will relocate from Upper 
Level U1 to Lower Level L9. 

¶ ART 42 and 87 will relocate from Upper Level 
U3 to Lower Level L8 

 
For additional details on other supplemental services, 
please visit www.wmata.com/platforms.  Directional 
signage and additional WMATA Metro staff will be in 
place at the PTC to provide assistance as part of the 
Metro Platform Improvement Project.  Please plan 
ahead and practice safety on the platform. 
 

Summer fitness at the 
Myer Fitness Center  

 
   Summer fitness activities are starting at Fort 
Myer. Below is a lineup of upcoming races for the 
joint base community to participate in. For more 
information on these upcoming events and how 
to start your summer fitness regimen, call the 

Fort Myer Sports Office at (703) 696-7867. 
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Missed appointments 
      
     Rader Clinic has a phone appointment line for 
cancelling appointments. Call (855) 227-6331 to 
cancel or reschedule appointments. 
 
     When you miss a medical appointment, it 
keeps another Soldier, Family member or Retiree 
from using that appointment slot for medical 
care they really need. A no show is defined as a 
patient who has an appointment who neither 
uses that appointment, nor cancels/notifies the 
treatment facility of their inability to keep the 
appointment. It takes three appointments to 
recover from one appointment no show; the 
missed appointment, the appointment the 
patient rescheduled, and the scheduled 
appointment made by another patient who could 
have used the original appointment.  For more 
information, contact Master Sgt. Latrevis Stokes 
at latrevis.l.stokes.mil@mail.mil. 

 

 
 
 
 
The U.S. Army Strings in 
Concert 
 
     At noon, Tuesday, June 11, The U.S. Army 
Strings present a lunchtime concert at The 
Church of the Epiphany. The program includes 
Edward Elgar's άSerenade for Stringsέ, "Summer" 
from Vivaldi's Four Seasons, Astor Piazzolla's take 
on Vivaldi's masterpiece titled "The Four Seasons 
of Buenos Aires," and John Rutter's Suite for 
Strings. This performance is free, no tickets 
required. The Church of the Epiphany is located 
at 1317 G St. NW, Washington, D.C.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Automated installation 

entry changes  

The newest iteration of the automated installation entry 

system is currently being installed at Joint Base Myer-

Henderson Hall. AIE is the Armyôs electronic physical 

access control system that increases security for Soldiers, 

Family Members, Department of Defense civilian 

workforce, military retirees, contractor employees and 

visitors by electronically vetting and validating an 

individual at Joint Base Myer-Henderson Hallôs gates.  

The latest AIE brings capabilities to ease visitor access. 

The website for the new passes is 
https://pass.aie.army.mil/jbmhh/.  

The new capabilities will allow for visitors to obtain 

installation access via a web-registration or at a kiosk in 

the Visitor Center. It also has the ability for visitors to be 

vetted and registered at designated lanes at the gate.  The 

installation of the AIE upgrade is ongoing. The fielding 

does not affect normal traffic flow, but drivers should be 

aware that personnel will be at the entrance gates. 
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Myer pools are open  

     
  The Patton Hall Pool Complex at Fort Myer are 
now open. The four pools include a 25-meter lap 
pool, a 50-meter lap pool, a baby pool, and a 
figure-8 pool. The pools hours are 11 a.m. to 8 
p.m., seven days a week.  For more information 
on poolside events, including swim lessons, call 
(703) 522-5932. 
 
      Your safety is important to us. Please make 
sure to use the crosswalks provided and 
accompany children crossing the road. Pay 
attention to lightning detection system warnings. 
When lightning is within 10 miles of Fort Myer, 
the horn will sound for three-to-five seconds. If 
you are swimming or outdoors, you should get 
out of the water and seek shelter until you hear 
the all clear sound. Please note that in the event 
of severe weather, rain and/or high winds, 
poolside operations may temporarily close. 

 
 

Active Duty Only 

Joint Base Myer-Henderson Hall USO Honor Guard 

Lounge has free tickets for Washington Valor Games! First 

come, first serve. Stop by the lounge for details. 

JBM-HH Family Life 

chaplain offers Family 

and relationship building 

training 
   Throughout the spring and summer, the JBM-HH 

Family Life program will offer a new series of 

training to the JBM-HH community. The training 

will provide tools to the JBM-HH community so 

they can develop healthy thriving relationships. 

Each event is free, but a RSVP is required. For more 

information, or make reservations, call Chaplain 

(Maj.) Bryant Casteel at (703) 489-2647, or email 

him at Bryant.j.casteel.mil@mail.mil. 

   The next open course is July 12, The Gift of 

Singleness from 6-8 p.m. at Spates Community 

Center. 
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